
The Episcopal Diocese of Oklahoma 
 

 

Journal Part I 
Church Directory and Advance Reports 

of 
                                                        The Eighty-Sixth Annual                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Meeting of the Convention of  
The Diocese of Oklahoma of 

The Episcopal Church 

October 6-7, 2023 

                                           

 
                                                                             

 
                                                                   
 

 
St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp 

36302 State Highway 9 
Wewoka, OK 74884 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

1 

 

Table of Contents 

I. Sacramental Acts and Bishop’s Journal ................................................... 2 

II. Administrative – Governance 
a. Diocesan Council ................................................................................. 6 
b. Standing Committee ............................................................................. 9 
c. Archives ............................................................................................... 10 

III. Development - Formation 
a. Commission on Ministry ................................................................... 11 
b. Formation Department ...................................................................... 12 
c. Children, Youth Ministry and Summer Camp ................................ 13 
d. Oklahoma IONA School of Formation .......................................... 16 
e. School of Spiritual Direction ............................................................ 17 
f. St. Augustine, OSU Chaplaincy ........................................................ 19 
g. St. Anselm of Canterbury, OU Chaplaincy ..................................... 20 

IV. Outreach 
a. Prison Ministry .................................................................................... 22 
b. Holland Hall School .............................................................................. 26 
c. Casady School ........................................................................................ 27 

V. Budget ........................................................................................................ 34 

VI. Directory of Churches ............................................................................. 38  

 
VII. Vital Statistics of Congregations & Missions ........................................ 53 

 
 

VIII. Financial Statistics of Congregations & Missions ................................. 55 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
2 

Bishop’s Journal – 2023 
The Rt. Rev. Poulson C. Reed 

Sacramental Acts 
 

October 2022 – August 2023 
Confirmations:  317          Receptions:   59          Reaffirmations:  21 
Ordinations:               16           Weddings:  
Baptisms:                    73           

        0            Funerals:  1 

       
    October- 2022        
         
         Visitations:        St. Christopher’s, Midwest City  
              St. Patrick’s, Broken Arrow  
   St. Augustine’s, Oklahoma City 
        
         Other:      Diocesan Convention-St. Crispin’s Center + Camp, Wewoka 

Clergy Retreat-St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp, Wewoka 
   Living Church Foundation Annual Meeting  
    
 
      November- 2022        
         
         Visitations:       St. Paul’s Cathedral, Oklahoma City 
             St. Luke’s, Bartlesville  
                                   Christ Church, Tulsa 
              
         Other:           Southwest Clericus Meeting, Duncan 
            Missional Leadership Cohort-St. Crispin’s Conference Center, Wewoka 
                                  Diocesan Council Retreat-St. Crispin’s Conference Center, Wewoka 
            St. Simeon’s Home Board Finance Committee Meeting, Zoom 
                                  St. Simeon’s Home Board Executive Committee Meeting, Zoom  
            Holland Hall Board of Trustees Meeting 
            Casady Board of Trustees Meeting 
                                  Saint Simeon’s Foundation Board of Trustees Meeting 
  
December- 2022          
          
        Visitations:       St. Matthew’s, Sand Springs 
            St. Timothy’s, Pauls Valley  
            St. Paul’s Cathedral, Oklahoma City 
                         
       Other:            Saint Simeon’s Joint Board of Trustees Meeting  
            Casady Board of Trustee’s Dinner  
            Finance Committee Meeting 
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        Ordained to the Permanent Diaconate: 
                                The Rev. Robert Eugene Willis, Jr., The Rev. Robin Adair Payne White,  
                                The Rev. J. Jaron Hill. 
                                Ordained to the Transitional Diaconate: 
                                The Rev. Joe Curtis Williams, The Rev. Mary Susan Whaley,  
                                The Rev. Beverly Rodgers, The Rev. Nancy Michelle Gill,  
           The Rev. William Font Sanchez, The Rev. Jorge Alberto De la Rosa Munoz 
                                St. Paul’s Cathedral, Oklahoma City 
       
     January- 2023 
        
        Visitations:    Christ Memorial, El Reno  
         Grace, Muskogee 
         St. Martin of Tours, Pryor  
                               St. John’s, Norman  
         St. John’s, Oklahoma City  
 
        Other:            Diocesan Council Meeting  
                               Holland Hall Board of Trustees Meeting, Tulsa 
         Bi-Vocational Clergy Retreat- St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp, Wewoka 
                    School of Spiritual Direction Graduation, St. Paul’s Cathedral 
         ECCC Conference, St. Crispin’s Conference Center, Wewoka  
         Funeral for The Rev. Neal Servais, St. Peter’s, Coalgate  
         St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp Board Meeting, Wewoka  
         
                             
    February- 2023 
         
       Visitations:    St. Andrew’s, Grove 
                   St. Andrew’s, Stillwater 
        Emmanuel, Shawnee 
                               
        Other:          Missional Leadership Cohort-St. Crispin’s Conference Center, Wewoka 
       Northeast Clericus Meeting-St. Martin of Tours, Pryor 
       Diocesan Finance Committee Meeting 
       Deacon’s Retreat- St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp, Wewoka 
                             Saint Simeon’s Foundation Board of Trustees Meeting, Zoom  
                             Casady 75th Anniversary Gala, Oklahoma City  
      Vocation Day Gathering, Zoom 
         
March- 2023       
          
       Visitations:    St. Matthew’s, Enid 
        St. Augustine of Canterbury (OSU), Stillwater 
        St. Mark’s, Seminole 
        St. Paul’s, Holdenville  
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         Other:         St. Simeon’s Home Board Finance Committee                                                                                                   
                             BACM- St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp, Wewoka 
       House of Bishop’s Meeting-Camp McDowell, Alabama 
                             Diocesan Council Meeting 
       Vestry Academy- St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp, Wewoka 
        Holland Hall Board of Trustees Meeting 
                              Casady Board of Trustees Meeting                 
                                                                           
     
  April-2023 
       
       Visitations:  St. Luke’s, Chickasha 
      St. Paul’s Cathedral, Oklahoma City 
      St. Luke’s, Ada 
      St. Anselm of Canterbury (OU), Norman 
 
       Other:          Holy Monday Service-St. Paul’s Cathedral, Oklahoma City 
                            Diocesan Budget Committee Meeting 
                            Diocesan Finance Committee Meeting 
                            St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp Board Meeting, Zoom  
                            Commission on Ministry Meeting, Zoom  
      Ardmore Village Board Meeting, Ardmore 
      Bishop’s Cup Golf Tournament, Oklahoma City 
                             ECW Annual Meeting and Bishop’s Day 
                                                                 
       
      May-2023 
         
       Visitations:  St. Patrick’s, Broken Arrow 
      Grace, Yukon 
      All Souls’, Oklahoma City 
      Santa Maria Virgen, Oklahoma City 
        
       Other:           Diocesan Council Meeting 
                             Order of the Ascension Retreat, New Jersey 
       Casady Board Meeting 
                             Holland Hall School Baccalaureate-St. John’s, Tulsa 
                             Holland Hall School Commencement, Tulsa 
       Oklahoma City Region Clericus  
                             Holland Hall Board of Trustees Meeting 
 
  
  June- 2023 
 
     Visitations:    St. Mary’s, Edmond  
                            IONA Graduation, Wewoka  
      Grace, Ponca City 
      St. John’s, Vinita  
                           



 

 

 
 

 
5 

     Other:            Casady School Baccalaureate, Oklahoma City 
                            Casady School Graduation, Oklahoma City 
      St. Simeon’s Joint Board of Trustees Meeting, Tulsa 
      Missional Leadership Cohort-St. Crispin’s Conference Center, Wewoka 
      Ardmore Village Board Meeting, Zoom 
                            Diocesan Finance Committee Meeting 
                            Ordination to the Priesthood:  
                            The Rev. Nancy Gill and The Rev. Mary Susan Whaley-All Saints’, Miami 
                        Ordination to the Priesthood: 
                            The Rev. Beverly Rodgers, The Rev. William Font Sanchez, 
                            The Rev. Jorge Alberto De la Rosa Munoz, The Rev. Dana Orwig and  
                            The Rev. Dion Crider- Paul’s Cathedral, Oklahoma City                                     
                            Diocesan Council Meeting 
 
            
  August-2023 
 
     Visitations:   St. Stephen’s, Guymon 
                 St. Andrew’s, Lawton 
                 St. Aidan’s, Tulsa 
   
       Other:          Diocesan Finance Committee  
     Saint Simeon’s Foundation Meeting 
     Tulsa Regional Clericus Trinity, Tulsa 
                           Diocesan Budget Call 
                           St. Crispin’s Board Meeting, Wewoka 
                           Celebration of New Ministry-The Rev. Beverly Rogers- St. Mark’s, Seminole 
 
                    
    The following consents were given: 
 

• To the election of Rev. Elías García Cárdenas as Bishop Diocesan in the Diocese of 
Colombia.  

• To the election of The Rev. Anne Jolly as Bishop Coadjutor in the Diocese of Ohio.   
• To the election of the Rt. Rev. Melissa Skelton as Provisional Bishop Diocesan in the 

Diocese of Olympia   
• To the election of the Rev. Matthew Foster Heyd as Bishop Coadjutor in the Diocese of 

New York. 
• To the election of the Rev. of Justin S. Holcomb as Bishop Diocesan in the Diocese of Central 

Florida. 
• To the election of the Rev. Sally French as Bishop Diocesan in the Diocese of New Jersey.  
• To the election of the Rev. David G. Read as Bishop Diocesan in the Diocese of West Texas. 
• To the election of the Rev. Charlie Holt as Bishop Coadjutor in the Diocese of Florida.  
• To the election of the Rev. Ann Ritonia as Bishop Suffragan in the Armed Forces and Federal 

Ministries.  
• To the election of the Rev. Carrie Schofield-Broadbent as Bishop Coadjutor in the Diocese of 

Maryland.       
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Administration - Governance Diocesan Council 

 
This report contains the actions and positions taken by the Diocesan Council at its regular 

meetings. The first meeting was held November 11th & 12th , 2022, as a retreat at St. Crispin’s 
Camp and Conference Center. The January 10th, March 21th, May 9th, June 27th and September 12th  
in 2023 meetings were held via zoom.  

 

Diocesan Bishop                                               The Rt. Rev. Poulson C. Reed                              
 
Chancellor Mr. William Cathcart 
 

Vice Chancellors Mr. Gary Derrick 
Mr. Tom Williams 

 
Treasurer Mr. Henry Baer 
 
President of the Standing Committee Mrs. Marian Moon 

  
        Standing Committee Members                           The Rev. Tim Baer 
                                                                                  The Rev. Tom Dahlman 
                                                                                        The Rev. Stephanie Jenkins 
                 Ms. Susan Urbach 
                                                                                        and Dr. William Young 
                                                                                         

President ECW Ms. Sherry Sullivan  

Regional Representatives 

Northeast The Rev. Kay Boman-Harvey 
 Mr. Jeffrey Gilmore  

 
Northwest The Rev. John Toles 

Mrs. Linda Franklin 
 
OKC Dr. David Coffman 

                                                      The Rev. Andrew Johnson  
 

Southeast The Rev. Gloria Walters 
Mr. Kyle Craighead 

 
Southwest Mr. Jon Kidwell 

The Rev. Susie Lindley 
 

Tulsa The Rev. John Rule 
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                                                       Mr. Eric Saulnier  
                    

In their capacity as Diocesan staff members, the following attended meetings of the Council:    
 
Mr. Will Buchanan, CFO and Canon for Church Finance and Management   
The Rev. Cn. Steve Carlsen, Canon For Congregational Vitality         

 Miss Lesli Graft, Secretary of the Council and Executive Assistant to the Bishop 
The Rev. Cn. Betsy Randall, Canon the Ordinary  

            The members of the Executive Committee of the Council are by Canon:  

Chairman, the Diocesan Bishop, The Rt. Rev. Poulson C. Reed 

Vice-Chairman, The Rev. Dr. John Toles  

President of the Standing Committee, Mrs. Marian Moon 

The Diocesan Treasurer, Mr. Henry Baer 

The Chancellor, Mr. Bill Cathcart 

 

The following actions were taken: 
 

Executive Summary: 
 

          Upon motion duly made and seconded the following Acts of Executive Committee was ratified: 
 

o St. Luke’s, Tulsa request to expend over $10,000 to upgrade their HVAC. 
 
 

    Upon motion made and seconded, the following were approved by the Council:  
 

o Approved a grant to St. Aidan’s, Tulsa for $6,112 for repairs to their parking lot.  
o Approved taking up to $75,000 from the capital repairs endowment fund. 
o Approve distribution of an unrestricted gift of $8,700 out of the Sigmon Fleur Trust to  

Saint Simeon’s Home in Tulsa. 
o Approved the nominations to the Oak Hall School Board.  
o Approved Espiritu Santo to expend $10,500. In addition, the diocese will grant  

Espiritu Santo $10,500 for the other half of the project.  
o There was a motion, vote and the Council approved the Summer Camp price increase 

 from $450 to $500 per camper.    
o Approved the amendment to St. Crispin’s bylaws.  
o The election of Lesli Graft as Secretary of the Council.  
o The election of The Rev. Dr. John Toles as Vice-Chair of the Council 
o The Adoption of the two following policies listed below in New Business regarding Safe Church. 
o The nominees to the St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp board. 
o The proposed updated bylaws for St. John’s, Norman. 
o The proposed updated bylaws for St. Luke’s, Bartlesville.  
o The sale of 2.64 acres of land in Ardmore, OK for $431,000. 



 

 

 
 

 
8 

 
o The appointment of Gary Derrick and Tom Williams as Vice-Chancellors. 
o The appointment of Henry Baer as Diocesan Treasurer.  
o St. John’s, OKC to take a loan up to $328,000 for a solar panel system. 
o The proposed Diocesan Clergy Housing Allowances. The nominees to the Saint Simeon’s Board. 
o The nominees to the Saint Simeon’s Foundation Board.  
o The 2021 Diocesan Audit was accepted.  
o The Diocesan Loan Guarantee Policy 
o The proposed updated bylaws for St. Paul’s, Holdenville. 
o Putting the current Executive Director home at St. Crispin’s on the market.  
o The transfer of land from St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp to  

The Episcopal Diocese of Oklahoma. 
o The proposed Clergy Housing Allowance for The Rev. Canon Betsy Randall.  
o There was a motion, second and vote for the Chancellor Bill Cathcart to draft and  

approve a formal corporate resolution that would approve the Diocesan policy to sell 
 all stock that is gifted to the Diocese.  

o  The proposed newly elected and re-elected Holland Hall Board members. 
o Approved the nominations for Casady School Board. 
o Approved creating a new oil and gas company to combine two old companies. 
o Recommended the proposed 2024 Budget to the Diocesan Convention. 
o Approved the Church of the Redeemer’s land sale.  
o Approved Santa Maria Virgen’s updated bylaws and Certificate of Incorporation.  

 
 

           Upon motion made and seconded, the following were approved by the Standing Committee:  

o The sale of 2.64 acres of land in Ardmore, OK for $431,000.  
o The transfer of land from St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp to  

The Episcopal Diocese of Oklahoma. 
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Administrative Reports Governance 
 

 

 
Standing Committee 
  
  
Members of the Standing Committee for 2023 were Rev. Tim Baer, Grace Church, Yukon; Rev. 
Tom Dahlman, Emmanual, Shawnee, Rev. Stephanie Jenkins, St. Andrew’s, Lawton, Marian Moon 
(president), St. Augustine of Canterbury, Oklahoma City; Susan Urbach, St. Paul’s, Oklahoma City; 
and Bill Young, St. Dunstan’s, Tulsa.  The Standing Committee met a total of seven times since the 
last Diocesan convention in October 2022.   
 
The main activities at the six regularly scheduled Standing Committee meetings included voting 
on requests for consent for the election of bishops in various diocese and considering and voting 
for or recommending approval for various diocesan business matters.  In addition, the Standing 
Committee acted in an informal consultative capacity in matters raised for discussion by Bishop 
Poulson.  The Standing Committee also conducted electronic Zoom interviews with two 
applicants seeking Candidacy for Holy Orders and advised the Bishop of our recommendations for 
these individuals.  We also reviewed final documentation and discussed the applications for six 
people seeking ordination and made recommendations to the Bishop for each of those 
applicants. 
 
On behalf of the Standing Committee I would like to thank Bishop Poulson Reed, Canon Eric 
Cooter and Canon Betsy Randall for their thoughtful and collaborative approach to our ministry 
together.  A special word of appreciation also goes to the wonderful diocesan staff for their skills 
and invaluable support in the management of the business of the diocese.  It is a privilege and joy 
to work together with these people in service to the Episcopal Diocese of Oklahoma. 
  
Faithfully, 
Marian J. Moon 
Standing Committee President 
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Journal I Report 2023 

Episcopal Diocese of Oklahoma Archive 

The Diocese of Oklahoma Archive is a repository of historical papers reflecting the longevity and vitality of 
the Episcopal church in Oklahoma.  The collection honors the life, work, and faith of parishioners from 
1893 to the present day. The objective is to cultivate a connection between a congregation’s faith history to 
the present day.  Collecting historical papers and images, preserving those materials, and providing open 
access is the backbone of creating a strong historical bond within the diocese. The duties are varied but 
connecting churches, congregants, researchers, and staff is integral to promoting and telling the history. 
Each day is filled with opportunities to reveal more Oklahoma Episcopal history through large and small 
projects. Summarized below are some of the archive’s 2023 highlights and accomplishments. 

The Oklahoma Heritage Preservation Grant Program sponsored by the Oklahoma Historical Society, 
granted monies to upload images to The Gateway of Oklahoma web site. The site publicizes Oklahoma’s 
Episcopal history and celebrates the work of ancestral church members throughout the decades. This was a 
major six-month project consisting of over three hundred images with planned forthcoming images in the 
ensuing years.  

This year, many churches were celebrating milestone anniversaries and contacted the archive for images and 
historical materials.  Do not hesitate to contact the archive if you need images, papers, or answers to history 
questions, since it is part of the archive’s pledge to promote and disseminate our history.   

Assisting congregational archivists in 2023 has been a pleasure. Emmanuel Episcopal Church of Shawnee 
has been organizing their archive for a couple of years while All Souls Episcopal Church of Oklahoma City 
has begun tackling the task of archival organization. Assistance in the form of storage, preservation or 
digitization recommendations is always available to any church or person in the diocese. While I may not be 
on-site, I look forward to talking or visiting with your church members interested in archival management. 

Another large research project completed this year detailed the lives of fifteen Episcopal Black priests who 
served in the Oklahoma District of the Twin Territories and Diocese of Oklahoma from 1909 to 1955. Their 
short biographical sketches record their time in Oklahoma and their priesthood.  

Responding to staff and public inquiries is an ongoing duty of the holder of records. Sometimes the 
inquiries require extensive research, but at other times, they are quickly resolved. If anyone has a question, I 
am here to assist in answering.  

 

A project in its infancy is an oral history archive program. This is planned to be an ongoing opportunity to 
collect historical diocesan, church, and personal history information. If a church has a particular person in 
mind to participate, please reach out so we can create a plan for recording. This year Reverend William 
“Bill” Powell, the longest serving priest in the diocese and wealth of diocesan history, was the first program 
participant.  

Additionally, uploading administrative records into the office electronic content management system is a 
priority and is not to be overshadowed by other projects or duties. All the work within the archive is meant 
to safeguard the history of the diocese, churches, and parishioners for future exploration. 

The archive is here to cultivate your curiosity and knowledge of Episcopal history in Oklahoma. Feel free to 
reach out. 

Pam Bell   MA  CA 

Archivist 
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Development Reports- Formation  
 

Commission on Ministry 
 

2023 Annual report 
 

 

The members of the Commission on Ministry (COM) are tasked with applying Bishop Poulson’s vision for 
the growth of lay and ordained ministry in the Diocese of Oklahoma. With Canon Betsy’s help, the COM 
continues to focus on parish discernment as part of the process for ordained ministry while prayerfully 
considering more robust discernment for lay ministry opportunities in the diocese. The Diocese of 
Oklahoma has many people discerning a call to vocational ministry. Some events or initiatives of note 
include: 
 
 

• The Iona School of Formation: This vital program is meant to help train people for work in the 
Church as vocational deacons and bi-vocational priests. Meeting during the academic year, classes 
are held monthly. Steve Orwig, who served faithfully as the Academic Dean of the Iona School for 
the last 10 years, retired in June and the Rev. Dion Crider shall resume the role as his successor. 

• Parish Discernment Committees: The PDC is a parish-led committee that works with a liaison from 
the COM to help individuals prayerfully discern possible calls to ordained ministry. PDC’s are 
encouraged to help these individuals ask important questions about their understanding of faithful 
ministry as they begin the larger process for ordination. The PDC makes a recommendation to the 
Vestry/Bishop's Committee regarding Nomination for Holy Orders. 

• BACM: The BACM (Bishop's Advisory Council on Ministry) Weekend, an event in March/April of 
each year at which, the COM and the Bishop meet with aspirants who have successfully completed 
the Aspirancy program. The goal of the weekend is for the Bishop, COM, and aspirants to discern 
together, and whether the COM recommends each aspirant for Postulancy and further formation 
and discernment. 

• Canonical Actions by the COM: 
o Postulancy Recommendations: 7 
o Candidacy Recommendations: 2 
o Permanent Diaconate Ordinations: 4 
o Priesthood Ordinations: 7 

 
Current Commission on Ministry Members include:  
The Rev. Joseph Alsay (St. Augustine's, OKC), Sherry Baker (Lay-St. Matthew's Sand Springs), The Rev. Lisa 
Chronister (St. John’s, OKC), The Very Rev. Katie Churchwell (St. Paul's Cathedral, OKC), Ann Friedl (Lay-St. 
Andrew's Lawton), Angela Hock-Brewer (Lay-St. Dunstan's, Tulsa), Kristen Lees (Lay-Christ Church, Tulsa), 
The Rev. Suzanne Mollison (St. Paul’s, Altus),  Peggy Saunkeah (Lay-St. Luke's Ada), Audrey Stone (Grace, 
Muskogee), The Rev. Robby Trammell (St. James, OKC),  The Rev. Deacon James Tyree (St. John's, 
Norman), The Rev. Chris Yoder (All Souls', OKC), The Rev. Tim Sean Youmans (St. Paul's Cathedral, OKC). 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Fr. David Bumsted, Chair 
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Formation Department  

2022-2023 was a year of planning and thinking about how formation can seek to form discipleships for 
the purpose of supporting congregational vitality. Our summer camp, New Beginnings program, and re-
imagined high school retreat were all successes (see the Report from Teresa Phares, Coordinator of 
Children and Youth Formation and Summer Camp Director for more information). It is a joy working 
with Teresa every day and I’m thankful for her ministry, expertise in children’s/youth formation, and 
wise counsel within the diocese.  

As part of my work I oversee the Schools of Ministry, including the Iona School of Formation and the 
School of Spiritual Direction, both of which continue to thrive. We hired the Rev. Dion Crider to fill 
the position of Dean of the Iona School of Formation, taking over from long-time Dean, Dr. Steve 
Orwig. We celebrated Steve’s ministry with the diocese in June alongside our Iona graduates. Our School 
of Spiritual Direction graduated its first cohort in January and the second cohort begins this month. 
Over 35 people participated in our second Retreat in Daily Life program and we expect over 30 to 
participate again this coming year. For more information on the Iona School of Formation and the 
School of Spiritual Direction, see the reports from the Dean Dion Crider and Dean Susan Joplin below.  

Within the diocese we offered an Enneagram Retreat in November of 2022. Working with the Canon 
for Congregational Vitality, we also began a Faithful Innovation (FIN) cohort and a Missional 
Leadership Cohort, and are getting ready to launch the second FIN cohort in October. The Formation 
Office has also spent much of 2023 working to update our Safe Church processes and training 
administrators across the diocese. While there is still work to be done, and the new Safe Church 
requirements place a relatively large burden on congregations, the Formation Office is doing its best to 
train, seek a means to offer in-person training, and provide resources for congregations and 
administrators to make the burden lighter.  

Finally, in 2023 Canon Steve and I spent much of May to August working on developing a white paper 
on Congregational Vitality. This is the culmination of two years of research work in the diocese utilizing 
our Congregational Vitality Assessment data. The importance of this work has resulted in clarity around 
the practices, needs, and a focus for formational work going forward. In particular we are moving 
forward, along with support from the Commission on Ministry, in developing lay licensure programs 
and will be developing practices and resources to support the formation of disciples, evangelism, spiritual 
practices, prayer, and connecting with our communities. In addition, we are beginning to think about 
what diocesan offerings look like to resource all of our congregations across the state from Guymon to 
Hugo, Miami to Altus, including models of formation offerings in a hybrid fashion.  

I am looking forward to what the formation office will be offering in 2024 as we begin bearing the fruits 
of research and intentional thought.  

       Respectfully submitted,  

       Kate Bond 
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From Teresa Phares, Children & Youth Coordinator, Summer Camp Director:   

 

My love for our summer camp program just continues to grow, when I didn’t even think that was 
possible! The 2023 season was a successful one!  

 

Thank you to this year’s teams, which included many new deans and medical volunteers, and a 
huge number of CITs! I continue to be amazed at the ways that so many people in our diocese 
want to serve at camp and be connected with our camp community. Our large and passionate 
camp community is one of the things that makes our camp so special.  

 

Counselors: Lauren Canaday (Arts & Crafts Coordinator), Emily Bakhtiari, Morgan Phares (Arts & 
Crafts Coordinator), Ginger Miller (Music & Worship Coordinator), Rosava Bibelheimer, Kahner 
Enderby, Gunner Hamilton (Waterfront Coordinator), Corey Lyne, Max Hill, Emily Merckx, Skyla 
Copeland, Grace Phelps, Charlotte Williams, Tyler Gosdin (Activities Coordinator), Isabella 
Randolph, Zella Heater, AJ Parsons, Ryan Hill 

Volunteer Counselors: Lee Hill, Briley Parsons, Jacob Disler, Christin Meyn, Primrose Caffyn-
Parsons, Philip Newcomer 

CITs: Gabby Miller, Emma Royal, Alfie Tucker, Mady Lifer, Aubrey Parker, Sydney Daugherty, 
Claire Mann, Sam Parsons, Thomas Herring, Emma Siler, Lillie Henry, Braulio Martinez, Hank 
Holder, Skott Copeland, Eric Craig, Gemma Willy, Amelia Ozan, Caroline Bass, Maple Landis-
Browne, Elliot Blankenship, Asia Hall, Gabby Beard, Kayla Cunningham, Lexy Canaday, Maggie 
Kirt, Alexis Phares, Madsen Flores, Austin Keenon, Justice Morris, Carter Pitcock (representing 17 
different congregations!!!) 

 

Deans: Deacon Ann Murray, Fr. Everett Lees, Kristin Lees, Becky Moseman, Melissa Stirling, 
Christy Utter, Fr. Art Scrutchins, Beth Canaday, Fr. Tom Dahlman, Savannah Lyne, Michelle Lyne, 
Fr. Jeff Huston, Mr. Katie Churchwell, Philip Newcomer, John Putnam, Mr. Sarah Smith, Rev. 
Stephanie Jenkins, Ashley Ozan 

 

Medical Volunteers: Brad Redden, Tim Hanson, Pam Hanson, Karen Warner, Stephen Baker, Gil 
Haas, Alice Jensen, Ross Williamson 

 

The theme for camp was the same as the 2022 Convention Theme: “Like Trees Planted by 
Streams of Water”. This year, I realized how much fruit our camp program produces, just like 
those strong trees planted by streams of water. Here are some highlights from our time together 
at camp this year: 
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● The deans shined this year, and worked so well with the camp staff! They brought 
amazing programs that helped the campers go deeper into their spiritual journeys and 
connect more with God, themselves, and each other. We had so much fun with them.  

● We were able to debut our new Craft Cabin, which was a huge hit! Art and Crafts was 
often the first activity that filled up, and we were able to offer some more in-depth 
projects in our new dedicated and air-conditioned space. Thank you St. Crispin’s 
Conference Center for allowing us the use of old Cabin 2!  

● We had the largest class of CITs ever - with 30 who trained and served this summer. I take 
the role of leadership development in the camp program seriously, and I believe that we 
are developing some very strong leaders and future camp staffers through this program.  

● During Senior High Camp, some camp alumni came to visit and share some of their 
personal spiritual stories with the campers. Thank you Holly Brooks, Megan Shepherd, Jeff 
Huston, Mitchell Bibelheimer, and Susanna LeMasters for coming out and connecting with 
the campers! I am discerning more ways to continue to connect our alumni with our camp 
community.  

● The full-time staff really showed growth and leadership this summer, in so many ways!  I 
was particularly impressed with their focus on incorporating more formation and spiritual 
practices into the everyday routine at camp (such as making closing circle more prayerful 
and leading Daily Examen at popsicle talks), their problem-solving strategies, the ways 
they prioritized the camper experience, and how they mentored the CITs.  

● Did you know that almost every full-time camp counselor is also certified as either a 
lifeguard or a ropes facilitator (or both!)? They always place safety as the highest priority 
at camp. I am so appreciative of the extra training and work they put in so that we can 
offer water and ropes activities safely at summer camp.  

● We had significant growth in Senior High this year (over 10%), and a significant increase in 
male campers.  

 

Camp by the Numbers: 

 2023 

Total Campers in 
Attendance 

400 

 

First Time Campers 115 

Retention from Previous 
Year 

71% 

 

# of Diocesan Scholarships 
Granted 

75 
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Amount of Diocesan 
Scholarship Funds 
Granted 

$15,522.52 

# of Congregations that 
Provided Scholarships 

23 

# of Congregational 
Scholarships Granted 

183 

Amount of Congregational 
Scholarships Granted 

$44,746.97 

 

THANK YOU to the congregations that provided financial support: Emmanuel (Shawnee), St. 
Andrew's (Lawton), St. Matthew's (Sand Springs), St. John’s (Norman), All Saints (McAlester), 
Casady School, Christ Church (Tulsa), Good Shepherd (Sapulpa), Grace (Ponca City), Grace 
(Yukon), Resurrection (OKC), St. Aidan's (Tulsa), St. Andrew's (Grove), St. John's (Durant), St. 
Luke's (Ada), St. Luke's (Bartlesville), St. Mark's (Hugo), St. Patrick's (Broken Arrow), St. Philip's 
(Ardmore), Trinity (Tulsa), St. Thomas (Pawhuska), St. Paul’s (Holdenville) 

 

We also sent four youth representatives to EYE in July: 

Eric Craig - from St. Andrew’s, Lawton 

Gabby Beard - from St. John’s, Norman 

Elliot Riden - from St. Luke’s, Ada 

Emma Royal - from Christ Church, Tulsa 

These youth and their chaperones, Nancy Scott and John Putnam, traveled to Baltimore to gather 
with Episcopal youth from all over the world.  

 

Look for more events coming up: 

November 10-12 Ignite High School Retreat at St. Crispin’s 

February 16-18 New Beginnings Middle School Retreat at St. Crispin’s 
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Oklahoma Iona School of Formation 

In June, we bid farewell to Dr. Steve Orwig who has served as Dean of the program since its second year in 
Oklahoma.  Under Dr. Orwig’s leadership, thirty-six people have graduated from Iona, almost all of whom 
are actively serving in the Diocese.  In April, the Rev. Dion Crider was announced as Dr. Orwig’s successor 
as Dean of Iona. 
 
September began the 2023-2024 academic year, the twelfth, of our program.  Iona provides a three year 
program of education, practical ministry application, and spiritual formation for postulants to the 
diaconate and bi-vocational priesthood.  Students meet one weekend each month from September 
through June at St. Crispin’s. 
 
In June, eight students graduated: Willie Font (priest), Nancy Gill (priest), Jaron Hill (deacon), Dana Orwig 
(priest), Beverly Rodgers (priest), Mary Susan Whaley (priest), Robin White (deacon), and Robert Willis 
(deacon).  This brings the total number of graduates from the program to 42.   
 
All of the graduating students were ordained to the diaconate in December with the exception of Deacon 
Dana Orwig.  Those listed as priest, with the addition of Jorge De La Rosa and Dion Crider, two prior 
graduates of the program serving as deacons, were ordained to the priesthood in June. 
 
For the 2023-2024 academic year, we have five students enrolled in the program: 
 
Class of 2025 
David Braddock 
George Justice 
 
Class of 2026 
Jeffrey Birk 
Robert Kuhlman 
James McCollum 
 
Current faculty include Fr. Tim Sean Youmans (Scripture), and Fr. Dion Crider (Church History).  We are 
thankful for all of the lay people and clergy from across the diocese who assist by teaching practical 
ministry and spiritual formation topics. 
 
We are excited this year to add a new component to our program. Canon Stephen Carlsen and Kate Bond, 
Director of Faith Formation and Discipleship, will be leading workshops each month to equip students with 
tools they will be able to use for building congregational vitality.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
The Rev. Dion Crider 
Dean, Oklahoma Iona School of Formation 
Dean, Oklahoma Iona School of Formation 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 

17 

Annual Report for School of Spiritual Direction 
 

It has been my honor and privilege to have served as Dean of the School of Spiritual Direction 
since our opening retreat in October 2020. I am ever grateful to Bishop Paulson for supporting 
this program. And a big thanks to Kate Bond, who is the Ministry Partners Supervisor of our 
program. 

 
In December 2022, 10 students who had been in training to be Spiritual Directors since October, 
2020, completed their studies and graduated in January 2023: Debbie Butcher, the Rev. Gerald 
Butcher, the Rev. Elizabeth Davis, Field Griffen, Cynthia Jones, the Rev. Janie Koch, Jim 
McPhee, the Rev. Canon Tony Moon, the Rev. Ann Murray and the Rev. Tammy Wooliver. 

 
A stated goal of the Steering Committee of the School is that in the Diocese of Oklahoman we 
wish to prepare Spiritual Directors who are Effective, Competent, Sensitive and Wise. 

 
To be effective as a Spiritual Director, formation focuses on deeply listening to God, ourselves 
and the Directee. These listening skills allow our Diocese of Oklahoma Spiritual Directors to be 
sensitive to who the Directee is and how God is coming alive in some new way in the Directee. 
Therefore, our students are learning how to respond to the specific needs of Directors, each 
according to their own prayer temperament. 

 
Students of the School learn many ways of practicing different prayer styles. They are steeped in 
the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius of Loyola, in a 500-year-old prayer school which teaches 
the basics of how to have a prayer discipline. Throughout their training, students are given 
detailed instruction in the many avenues available as we build our relationship with God. Many 
prayer methods are taught, including Lectio Divina, developing sensitivity to interior 
movement, discernment, active imagination, meditation and contemplation. 

 
Students of the School are trained in leadership methods and are leaders in the 9 month 
program of Retreat in Daily Life, which is offered to those throughout the Diocese. In the 
summer of 2023, Retreat Days were offered in the Oklahoma City Region, Southeast Region, 
Northeast Region and Tulsa Region, with 87 people from throughout the Diocese attending. All 
of the 10 graduates in the 2023 Class of Spiritual Directors were involved in the leadership of 
those events. 

 
A Shadow program was instituted in September 2022, facilitated by Field Griffen. From that 
program, which offered deep discernment on how to best serve God's people, 8 of those 
discerned that they would like to enter the School of Spiritual Direction in September 2023. 

 
The new Class of 2025 began in September, 2023, with 11 students beginning their training to 
be Spiritual Directors: Leesa Adams, Lauren Bass, Suzette Hatfield, Robn Kumiega, Paige 
Mackey, Jane Magrath, Matthew McKenna, Judy Moon, Betsy Sieck, Gloria Stice and Rose 
Turylo. 

 
Students in the new Class of 2025, as part of their curriculum, will be reflecting daily on 
readings from the BCP Daily Office and the Rule of St. Benedict, which aligns beautifully with 
our BCP. The two year program for the Class of 2025 includes four terms. Students meet in 
monthly sessions and between monthly sessions in Peer Groups. 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 

18 

 

   Summary Statements for each term: 
 

Term One, September - December, 2023: This is an orientation term in which we focus on 
answering the question, "Who is God for me?" 

Term Two, January - May, 2024: In this term we focus on knowing yourself, answering the 
question, "Who am I?" This will be done through the guidance of community professionals. 

 
Term Three, September - December, 2024: In this term we focus on answering the question, 
"Who is the other?" We explore others' needs through the skill practice of deep listening. 

Students begin working with directees in this term. 
 

Term Four, January - May, 2025: In this term we focus on the transformation of self, modeled 
by the resurrection experience, answering the question "How will God use me now?" 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
The Rev. Susan Colley Joplin, Dean, Diocese of Oklahoma School of Spiritual Direction 
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St. Augustine Canterbury Association Report 

Oklahoma State Campus Ministry 

 

 Greetings from Stillwater!  We are thrilled to start a new semester and look forward to laughter over shared 
meals, praying together, impromptu campfires at Lake McMurtry, working on puzzles instead of homework, game 
nights, birthday celebrations, coffee with the chaplain, and so much more.   

 This semester we have welcomed new students from Arkansas, Texas, and California, in addition to students 
from Christ Church, Trinity, and St. Dunstan’s in Tulsa, St. James’ Wagoner, St. Andrew’s Stillwater, St. Matthew’s 
Enid, St. Luke’s Bartlesville, Emmanuel Shawnee, and St. Paul’s in OKC.  If you don’t see your church listed here and 
have a student at OSU, let me know and we’ll be sure to reach out to them! 

 We are grateful for the continued support from the diocese and especially the wonderful folks at St. 
Andrew’s in Stillwater.  They continue to provide meals for nearly all of our gatherings, be it donations to cover the 
cost of our meal, or bringing by a delicious dinner.  The outreach committee thoughtfully prepared finals week care 
packages that were an absolute hit.  We have a handful of students that because of schedules and other 
commitments are not able to join us for our Canterbury gatherings and the parishioners of St. Andrew’s have made 
them feel welcomed and seen.  This means more to our students than they know.   

Lately we have had wonderful discussions on the nature of God’s love.  We have continued to lean into the 
idea that God’s love is reckless in light of how so many people use their faith to control and limit others.  With this in 
mind we have committed to one another and to the university community at large to find ways to live into this 
freeing, not constricting, vision of God’s love.  Through prayer, common worship and meals, scripture study, 
advocacy, and radical hospitality, our aim is to reflect the reckless love of God manifest in the life and teachings of 
Jesus.   

This year we are excited to reconstitute the Canterbury board.  Comprised of alums, current students, 
university faculty and staff, and friends from St. Andrew’s, we are working hard to increase our presence on campus 
and the larger Stillwater community, connect with alumni and ensure the financial stability and future of the 
ministry.  We are a great team.   

 

Thank you for your continued support of this work and ministry and please do not hesitate to reach out if you have 
any questions or a student you’d like us to connect with.  Better yet, if you’d like to visit a parishioner here in 
Stillwater, let me know, lunch is on the chaplain! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fr. Jeff Huston 

Chaplain for the St. Augustine Canterbury Association 

Psalm 23.2 

osucanterbury@gmail.com 

Instagram: osucanterbury  

  

mailto:osucanterbury@gmail.com
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St. Anselm of Canterbury 
 
Greetings and BOOMER SOONER! 

What an unexpected and incredible year at St. Anselm of Canterbury. Every year brings with it new challenges and 
new surprises and 2023 was of course no different. One of the biggest changes this year was the makeup of our 
community. Typically, we are an undergraduate heavy program, especially in our sophomore and junior classes, 
while freshmen and post-grads are usually lower in numbers. This year was completely different. Many of those 
who called OU Canterbury home were either graduating seniors or weren’t students at all, some were recently 
graduated and out of school, while others were previously students and taking a year away from school. This 
created a community with different priorities and spiritual needs, but it continued last year’s blessing of consistent 
and mature leadership. It is difficult to anticipate if this trend will continue, but here at Canterbury we are incredibly 
grateful for God’s constant and continual expansion of who we are called to serve.  

 

The highlight of our year, without a doubt, was our now annual visit from Bishop Poulson. This year was particularly 
memorable due to the fact that we confirmed 7 Episcopalians and baptized another. Incredibly, each of our 
confirmands came from a different tradition or denomination, and yet have chosen to call Canterbury and the 
Episcopal church home, many due to the fact that we are committed to the full inclusion and support of all of God’s 
children, particularly our LGBT+ brothers and sisters. We do not take for granted the great privilege and 
responsibility it is to be introducing a new generation of Episcopalians to the church, and the church to a new 
generation of leaders and have nothing but hope for the future of our church.  

 

Our building continues to be the hub of our community, but even more importantly it provides an invaluable space 
to build relationships with some of our local ministry partners. Every Sunday morning we continue to host the local 
Religious Society of Friends, also known as the Quakers, as we have for more than a decade. We also had the 
privilege this summer of extending hospitality to our Jewish neighbors and members of OU Hillel, hosting their 
weekly Shabat while their building is being renovated. Our kitchen continues to crank out meals for the homeless in 
partnership with Red Dirt Collective, Social Injustice League of Norman, and Care-a-vans.  

 

This year has brought with it another new change. In 2023, through the continual financial support of the diocese, 
both of our college chaplains at OU and OSU have received coaching and mentoring focused on Board development, 
and to that end have created all new Boards of Trustees. This is long overdue and will be an invaluable resource to 
our college ministries as well as our chaplains in discerning and advocating for these important ministries moving 
forward. 

 

This July also marks a significant milestone in the ministry of both our Chaplain, Fr. Blake Woods, as well as our 
organist Clint Davis, as they celebrate 10 years together at St. Anselm’s. Clint’s music forms the heart of our worship 
and our little chapel is so proud to have one of the finest organists and cantors in the state. As Fr. Blake continues 
his second decade as our Chaplain, he continues his ministry in the larger church as well. As a part of the Diocesan 
staff, Fr. Blake’s work with the Ministry Partners has expanded to include coaching, focused around the Diocesan 
vitality initiative named Faithful Innovation. Fr. Blake was also the chaplain at the Diocesan High School retreat, 
Ignite. He also continues to be involved in the National church as well. This past year began his 6th year serving on 
the Presiding Bishop’s Young Adult and Campus Ministry Advisory Council as the Province 7 Coordinator. 
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 Fr. Blake also served on the planning team for the YACM National Conference, as well as EYE 2023, and he was the 
chaplain for the 2023 Episcopal Camp and Conference Center Annual Conference. In addition to this he was invited 
to participate in Thriving in Ministry, working as a coach and mentor to new college chaplains. 

 

2023 was an incredible year for St. Anselm of Canterbury and we continue to prayerfully listen to how God is calling 
us to partner in Gospel work on the campus of the University of Oklahoma and beyond. Please pray for us and for 
the young adults around the Diocese and around the country who call this church home. 

 

Yours in Christ,  

Fr. Blake Woods 

Episcopal Chaplain to the University of Oklahoma 
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Outreach Reports 
 

Advance Report to 2023 Diocesan Convention 
 

Prison Ministries 
 

 What do you think of when you hear the words, "Prison Ministry"?  Occasionally, some of us have 
heard others say, "It's wonderful that you bring Christ into the prisons!" However, when we actually arrive 
inside the walls, we meet Jesus Christ already present there, working in the hearts and minds of those who 
seek new directions for their life.  As Jesus once said,  
 

"I was in prison and you visited me." - Matthew 25:36 
 
 

 When seeking to discern effective ways for our congregations to reach out and make meaningful 
connections within their communities -- that is to say, to participate in the Vitality which is God's Creative 
and Healing Activity in the World -- Prison Ministry is one opportunity where we can learn and experience 
much toward that goal.    
 
 For example, due to the Correctional System's extreme separation of the incarcerated from those 
living in free society, Prison Ministry serves as a cross-cultural, immersive experience for those who enage 
in it.  This immersion invites us to create new perspectives from which to view our own cultural contexts, 
both personally as well as within the congregations of which we are a part.    We have seen people begin 
doing Prison Ministry, and then respond to what they've learned by going back into their congregations to 
create new ministries that reach out into their communities in various ways. 
 

 Some of the most spiritually impassioned and motivated people we know are avid prison ministers, 
and their enthusiasm can be contagious!  We have a group of Prison Ministry Coordinators who led our 
various correctional-related ministries this past year, most of whom headed up teams operating inside 
prisons, although some ministered in programs reaching out to those at risk for becoming incarcerated.  Our 
Diocesan Prison Missioner works part-time to support and equip our Prison Ministry Coordinators and the 
teams, and to engage with the Oklahoma Department of Corrections at the administrative levels required to 
keep our Prison Ministries running smoothly. 
 

 What follows are reports that our Prison Ministry Coordinators or their team members have 
provided, organized by ministry types and locations. 
 
The Taft Unit: Eddie Warrior (women) & Jess Dunn (men) Correctional Centers, Taft, OK 
 

 "With the exception of the yards being locked down, we have [led services] at both Eddie Warrior 
and Jess Dunn [weekly] every Wednesday and monthly on Saturdays. We moved Baptisms to quarterly from 
randomly and have baptized/received over 45 women since the first of the year.  We have between 45-65 
women per Wednesday and 8-20 men.  Also, we supplied tooth brushes and tooth paste to 1600 inmates last 
Christmas.  Our ministry team is growing, slowly as we get the word out."    -  Mother Cheryl Harder, Trinity-
Tulsa 
 

 As inmates are baptized or re-dedicate their lives to Christ, their names are added to an Altar Cloth.  
"The Altar Cloth at Eddie Warrior has about 70 names to be added! Most were Baptisms, but we have a 
good number of Re-Dedications to add as well. As we've had more women move from Mabel Bassett to 
Eddie Warrior, we have been doing Baptisms every quarter, with usually 10-12 women. Mother Cheryl has 
been assisted by Deacon Linda Paul, Janice Garvin and Kathryn Cox to make Baptisms happen in one hour!  
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Additional team members at the Taft Unit are Ted Garvin of Good Shepherd - Sapulpa; and from our Tulsa 
congregations: Pam Diaz - St. John's, Shawna Merritt - Trinity, and Janice Drummond - St. Luke's. 

The Altar Cloth was started by Mother Susanne Methven (among many things!) to show the women their 
"names are written" not only in heaven but on an altar cloth that gets used regularly! We are so glad that 
Donna Farrior and her wonderful embroidery group at St. John's Church, Tulsa, have picked up this 
important ministry of Acknowledgment! The Men [at Jess Dunn] have an Altar Cloth as well! “We haven't 
had any new Baptisms, but with the lockdown it's been difficult to restart services!" 

  - Deacon Linda Paul, Trinity-Tulsa. 
 

Joseph Harp Correctional Center, Lexington OK 
 

 "We hold Episcopal worship every Sunday evening at this medium security men’s facility.  
Attendance typically runs from 6 to 10 men.  We are particularly known at this facility for our generous 
hospitality to all people, especially to some inmates who, for various reasons, do not feel as welcome to 
attend services held by some other ministry groups.  This provides us many opportunities to model gracious 
and Christ-centered inclusiveness to all those who live or serve at this facility."  - Mr. Martin 
Hartmann & The Rev. Nancy Brock, Prison Missioner 

 
James Crabtree Correctional Center, Helena, OK 

 

We sponsor Episcopal worship on first, third and fifth Thursdays at this medium security men’s facility, 
located approximately 45 minutes northwest of Enid.  Attendance varies from 20 to 30 men.  This Episcopal 
prison community stands out due to having an inmate choir that rehearses weekly and provides a cappella 
musical selections during each service based on its assigned Scripture readings and liturgical themes!  There 
is also an inmate worship team that plans various men’s participation in reading the lessons and makes other 
preparations so that, by the time we arrive, everybody knows their role so that our worship service goes 
smoothly. 
    - Mr. Martin Hartmann & The Rev. Nancy Brock, Prison Missioner 
 

Oklahoma State Penitentiary (OSP), McAlester, OK  
 

OSP is the oldest prison in Oklahoma and houses both maximum and medium security level men.  "With the 
assistance of Kitt Songstad, I have done cell-to-cell ministry in Unit H (maximum security) at OSP twice a 
month (but not Unit H Southwest, where death row is) and conducted worship in the medium security 
chapel (Distribution of Communion from the Reserved Sacrament at All Saints[-McAlester]) twice a month. 
We have had to cope with several lockdowns [throughout the past year], one of which started just as we 
were about to begin a worship service."  - Deacon Wayne Hanway 
 

Mabel Bassett Correctional Center, McLoud, OK 
John Lilley Correctional Center, Boley, OK 

Lexington Assessment & Reception Center, (“LARC”), Lexington, OK 
Kairos Prison Ministries 

 

 Lutheran Deacon Sue Way, who with her team leads our ministries at the three prisons above, and is 
also involved in Kairos Prison Ministries International, shares her experiences: 
“My team includes Gary Way and Cindy Bowling. Gary and I lead services in Mabel Bassett, LARC, and 
John Lilley.  Cindy also assists at Mabel Bassett. 
 Mabel Bassett has a divided yard; therefore we only see each side an average of twice a month. 
Attendance can be from as few as three to 30, which is the capacity of the room.  Unfortunately, the air 
conditioning in the Chapel at MBCC has been out all summer where we hold our services.   
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 At LARC we meet in the Visitation Room, and most of the inmates come from a medical unit.  We 
may have 6 or 8 attendees or none. There is another service in the Chapel at the same time and they have 
lively music which we do not.  
 

 We go to John Lilley only once a month and have anywhere from 30 to 50 attendees. It is a 
minimum security prison, so the atmosphere is more relaxed. It may sound strange to say, but it is fun to go 
there. 
 

 Cindy and I also participate in Kairos Prison Ministry, which is a 4-day retreat for those in prison 
which focuses on how much God loves them and offers forgiveness. We do this by being conduits for God’s 
love and care. We have witnessed lives changed by these weekends. At times I have actually felt the Holy 
Spirit moving and working among us in a prison gym. Kairos is non-denominational, therefore we are asked 
to lay aside our denominational differences and to work in God’s pure love. It is such a great opportunity to 
live out the gospel. 
 

Moral Reconation Therapy (MRT) Groups 
 

 Moral Reconation Therapy (MRT) is a nationally recognized, small group, cognitive therapy 
program that dramatically reduces recidivism and disciplinary issues within correctional systems.  Our three 
trained and credentialed facilitators -- Deacon Alan Barrow, Ms. Kathryn Cox, and Ms. Beth Davidson – are 
qualified to conduct this cognitive behavioral program, which challenges and mentors participants into 
elevating their moral reasoning capacity while increasing awareness of their inward, personal and spiritual 
self-identity in relationship to others. 
 

 At Jess Dunn Correctional Center:  Deacon Alan Barrow conducted one MRT class late in 2023, 
another class earlier in 2023, and will be starting another class soon. 
 

 At Resonance, in Tulsa, Oklahoma:  Kathryn Cox and Beth Davidson first pioneered and, for a 
number of years into mid-2023, conducted MRT classes with women who had been deferred from entering 
incarceration, pending successful completion of the Resonance program. 
 Kathryn shares her experience:  "Earlier this year, our volunteering at Resonance ended. They had to 
change their structure a bit in preparation for an accreditation audit, and volunteers are no longer allowed to 
facilitate “therapy” groups. We were sad; our Resonance staff, who was always in the MRT group with us 
and believed so strongly in MRT, was almost in tears. We left there confident that we had done good work 
and paved the way for future MRT groups.  During our time there, the Resonance management sent two of 
their staff to MRT training, so what we started will continue."  
 

IN CONCLUSION 
 

 Lutheran Deacon Sue Way sums up for us some of the fruits and blessings she has experienced and 
seen in our Prison Ministries: 
 

 “I think the lessons that we have learned from doing prison ministry are faith lessons in love and 
servanthood. We are directed to love and visit those in prison. We are not to be judgmental but to see them 
at this moment in time and reassure them that God loves them and, if they turn to him, he will forgive them. 
We meet them where they are today, not in their past. I have found that more often than not I am not looking 
at their whole but at their eyes to see if the love of God can be growing in their souls, a spark of God’s light. 
I know that some come to church to just get out of their cells, some to meet friends from the other side of 
the yard, some out of curiosity, and some who truly like our services and the way we present God to them. 
There is an appreciation that we are there faithfully.” - Lutheran Deacon Sue Way 
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For more information on how your congregation may become involved in prison ministries, please 
contact one of our Prison Ministry Coordinators below, or our Diocesan Prison Missioner, The Rev. Nancy 
Brock at (405) 232-4820 or at nbrock@epiok.org. 
 
 

PRISON MINISTRY COORDINATORS 
 

 

Name Home Congregation 
Deacon Alan 
Barrow 

Deacon, St. Dunstan’s, Tulsa OK 

Deacon Nancy 
Brown 

Deacon, St. Aidan’s OK 

Ms. Kathryn Cox Member, St. Aidan’s, OK 
Deacon Wayne 
Hanway 

Deacon, All Saints’, McAlester 
 

Mother Cheryl 
Harder 

Associate Rector, Trinity, Tulsa OK 

Deacon Linda 
Paul 

Deacon, St. John’s, Vinita  

Deacon Sue  
Way (ELCA) 

Deacon, St John Lutheran Church, Shawnee OK 
and Synodically-authorized Local Pastor,  
     Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church, 
     Chickasha OK 
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September 2023 

Dear Diocesan Convention, 

Holland Hall has concluded our Centennial Celebrations–our 101st year, featuring our 100th graduating 
class, finds us also celebrating our 65th as an Episcopal school serving future leaders for Tulsa, the nation, 
and the world! 

 

Executing a strategic plan focused on academic excellence, on environments that put student belonging 
and wellness in the center of our work, and on sharing our resources and the public purpose of Holland 
Hall, we have continued the work that makes Episcopal school’s models for other independent schools on 
how to achieve both excellence and belonging.  We are profoundly delighted to continue to share the 
Episcopal tradition of an open, inclusive community that values the dignity and worth of every human 
being in our midst with our students, their families, and the broader Tulsa community. 

 

More than one hundred years ago, Holland Hall’s Founding Fathers contacted an outstanding progressive 
educator with Dutch ancestry.  Ms. Winnifred Schureman answered their call and made the bold 
commitment to help begin a school in Tulsa.  Their avowed purpose was to "place a fully equipped 
Preparatory School of the highest standing where each student may receive individual attention, within 
reach of any citizen of Tulsa."  That purpose remains true, and our work to ensure equity and access for 
promising students deepens each year. 

 

Holland Hall now serves over 1000 students from 41 different zip codes and several different countries.  
Our faculty come from all over the nation to connect and engage students on their level.  Finally, our arts 
and athletics programs remain robust, competitive, distinct in their individual approaches, and core to the 
overall student experience.  Our core values of Honesty, Trust, Hard Work, Respect, Kindness, and Self-
Regulation continue to reveal themselves in our students and all the conversations surrounding their 
development. 

We are so thankful for our Episcopal affiliation and the distinct, meaningful conversations that arise 
because of our approach.  Much is to be celebrated in the relationship, the most important of which is our 
combined capacity to help children develop a meaningful philosophy of life and to have a servant’s heart. 

 

With warmest regards, 

 

J.P. Culley 

Head of School 
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Head of School’s Office 

Annual Report to the 
eighty-sixth Diocesan Convention 

September 2023 
      
This past year has been a year of celebrations as we continue to live into the mission set by Bishop 
Thomas J. Casady 75 years ago, “To be a school on par with the wonderful boarding schools back East.” 
Today we have honed our Mission to articulate our objective more intentionally, “to develop excellence, 
confidence, and integrity in our students by preparing them with the skills and knowledge that serve as the 
foundation for success.” While we have grown from 36 students in 1947 to more than 1,000 students 
today, we still live into the same core mission. 
 
100% of the class of 2023 will be attending one of 47 colleges and universities. 78% of our students will 
attend schools outside of Oklahoma, with 95% receiving more than one offer and 92% admitted to one of 
their top-choice colleges. 86% of the students received a scholarship, with 12 attending university honors 
colleges or programs. We had 12 National Merit Finalists and one U.S. Presidential Scholar. Finally, nine 
senior class members will participate in five intercollegiate sports. 
 
As a school, we continued to review and assess our curriculum to ensure the skills necessary for success 
remained the priority. Artificial Intelligence has become a big focus for us, and it's hard to imagine that it 
came onto the scene this past November. As with many transformational moments in history, this will be 
another one we will find ways to harness and utilize to further our mission of developing skills and 
knowledge in our students. In addition, we are pleased to welcome (attached) a great group of new 
faculty and staff for this year. We share it with you and ask that you specifically pray for each one, that 
God gives them the clarity and skill to be the most effective educators to our youth. 
 
I ask that you continue to pray for our faculty and students' safety as we press forward with confidence 
and continue to “love God, love People.” 
 
Faithfully, 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Nathan L. Sheldon 
 
 
 

An Episcopal Day School 

9500 N. Pennsylvania Ave. • Oklahoma City, OK 73120 • 405-749-3111 • www.casady.org 

http://www.casady.org/
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2024 Proposed Diocesan Budget 
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2023 Congregation Directory 

 
 
The number in brackets after the name of the church is the date of establishment; the number in 
parentheses is the date it became a mission; the last date (in the clear) is the date it became a 
parish. 
 
*If a Congregation has an asterisk, they have not turned in a current Congregation report and the information may 
be outdated. In addition, if a Congregation had a change since the Congregation report and did not inform the 
Bishop’s office this information may be incorrect. 

ADA - St. Luke's (Parish) [1907] (1908) 1939 580-332-6429 
110 East 17th Street 
Mail: P.O. Box 890, Ada, OK 74820 

 
Rector: The Rev. Tammy Wooliver 
Deacons: The Rev. Bobby Saunkeah 
 The Rev. Robert Willis 
Sr. Warden:                                Angus McFarland 
Jr. Warden:                                 Ed Mitchell 
Treasurer/Clerk:                        Barbara Suess 

 
 

ALTUS - St. Paul's (Parish) [1904] (1904) 1962 580-482-2102 
721 North Thomas, Altus, OK 73521 

 
Priest in Charge: The Rev. Suzanne Mollison 
Sr. Warden: Dr. Eddie Perryman 
Jr. Warden:                                 John Womack 
Treasurer/Clerk: Nancy Davidson 

 
 

*ANTLERS - St. James (Mission) [Re-established 1941] (1980) 580-298-5123 
600 North High Street, Antlers 74523 

 
Sr. Warden: Maxwell Rich 
Jr. Warden: JD Denton 
Treasurer: Patricia Gardner 
Clerk: Lynda Rich  

 

ARDMORE - St. Philip's (Parish) [1893] (1894) 1907 508-226-2191 
516 McLish, Ardmore, OK 73401 

 
Rector: The Rev. Mike Stephenson 
Sr. Warden: Jill Daugherty  
Jr. Warden: John Sjulin 
Treasurer: Sally  Cumpton  
Clerk: Labeth Nall  
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BARTLESVILLE - St. Luke's (Parish) [1905] (1905) 1914 918-336-1212 
210 Southeast Ninth, Bartlesville, OK 74003 

 
   Rector:                              The Rev. Nicholas Phares  

Sr. Warden: Doug McIver 
Jr. Warden Nancy Woods 
Treasurer: Dennis Mueggenborg 
Clerk: Penny Williams 

 
 

BROKEN ARROW - St. Patrick's (Parish) [1961] (1962) 1982 918-294-9444 
4250 W. Houston St., Broken Arrow 74012-4538 

 
Rector: The Rev. Shelby H. Scott 
Deacon: The Rev. Jim Welch 
Sr. Warden: Paula Alvarez 
Jr. Warden: Eric Wignall 
Treasurers: Brandon Ford 
Clerk:                                        Kim Dickson 

 

CHICKASHA - St. Luke's (Parish) [1893] (1899) 1952 405-224-1296 
124 S. 6th Street, Chickasha 73018 

 
   Vicar:        The Rev. Dr. William Carlin II 

Sr. Warden: Bob Powell 
Jr. Warden: Jack Donnellan  
Treasurer: Barbara Higgins 
Clerk: Sarah Tointigh 

 
 

*CLAREMORE - St. Paul's (Mission) [1910] (1910) 1990 (2014) 918-341-0168 
1310 North Sioux, Claremore, OK 74017 

 
Vicar: The Rev. William Martin 
Priest Associate:  The Rev. Nancy Gill 
Sr. Warden: Will DeMier 
Jr. Warden: Rick Wilcox 
Treasurer: Barbara Bajon 
Clerk:  Kaitlyn Rodwell 
 
CLINTON - St. Paul's (Mission) [1915] (1916) 580-323-2160 
321 South 7th, Clinton, OK 73601 
Mail: P.O. Box 144, Clinton, OK 73601 

 
Sr. Warden: Stephanie Bryan  
Jr. Warden: Jason Simpson  
Treasurers:                              Nick Barton 
         Tessa Bryan  
Clerk:          Patty Bryan  
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*COALGATE - St. Peter's (Mission) [1915] (1916) 580-927-3760 
107 Hanover Street, Coalgate 

 
Sr. Warden: Aron-May Braswell 

 
 

DUNCAN - All Saints' (Parish) [1932] (1935) 1956 580-255-6165 
809 West Cedar Avenue, Duncan, OK 73533 

 
Rector:  The Rev. David Galletly 
Deacon: The Rev. Gary Templeton 
Sr. Warden: Cricket Morton 
Jr. Warden: Carlos Mahoney 
Treasurer: Margaret Williams 
                                                  Kathy Buxton 
Clerk: Catherine Ridley  

 
DURANT - St. John's (Mission) [1896] (1897) 1976 (2014) 580-924-1332 
515 West Beech Street 
Mail: P.O. Box 1168, Durant, OK 74702-1168 

 
Vicar: The Rev. James Blagg 
Sr. Warden: Jeffrey Taylor  
Jr. Warden: Britt Lewis 
Treasurer: Victoria Mills 
Clerk: Barbara Buchanan 
 

 EDMOND - St. Mary's (Parish) [1937] (1937) 1969 405-341-3855 
 3100 N. Broadway, Edmond, OK 73034 
 
  Rector:                             The Rev. Dr. Mark Story 
  Deacon:                             The Rev. Nancy Bridges 
  Sr. Warden:                             Jackie Shields 
  Jr. Warden:                             Jim Grillot 
  Treasurer:                             Tim Bridges                                                    
  Clerk:                                          Joel Hart 
 

*EL RENO - Christ Memorial (Mission) [1894] (1948) 405-262-1710 
500 South Barker, El Reno, OK 73036 

 
Sr. Warden: Carolyn Crain 
Jr. Warden: Miles Gillidette 
Treasurer Richard Thompson 
Clerk: Nancy Myers 
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ENID - St. Matthew's (Parish) [1893] (1894) 1929 580-237-4737 
518 West Randolph, Enid, OK 73701 

 
Rector: The Rev. Dr. John Toles 
Sr. Warden: Dora Baker 
Jr. Warden: Michael Baker 
Treasurer: Avadelle Hibbets 
Clerk: Linda Franklin 

 
 

EUFAULA – Trinity (Mission) [1926} (1930) 918-689-2369 
South Third and High Streets 
305 W. High Street 
Mail: P.O. Box 759, Eufaula, OK 74432 

 
Priest in Charge: The Rev. Therese Starr 
Sr. Warden: Larry Comstock 
Jr. Warden:                                 Dee Sebastian  
Treasurer: Larry Comstock 
Clerk: Lisa Duffy 
 
GROVE - St. Andrew's (Mission) [1967] (1975) 918-786-4113 
555 East Third Street 
Mail: P.O. Box 2559, Grove, OK 74344 

 
Vicar: The Rev. Dr. David Bridges 
Deacon:  Robin White 
Sr. Warden: Bill Masterson 
Jr. Warden: Pete Graham 
Treasurer: Roby French  
Clerk: Bill Flake 

 
 

GUTHRIE- Trinity (Mission) [1889] (1976) 2002 (2013) 405-282-0982 
310 East Noble Avenue, Guthrie, OK 73044 

 
Sr. Warden: Cameron Viator 
Jr. Warden:                                  Harley Campbell 
Treasurer: Linda Pruitt  
Clerk: Michael McCormack 

 
 

*GUYMON - St. Stephen's (Mission) [1955] (1963) 580-338-8747 
1803 North Lelia Street 
Mail: P.O. Box 1952, Guymon, OK 73942 

 
Priest in Charge: The Rev. Arlen Lloyd 
Sr. Warden: Andrew McCulloch 
Jr. Warden: Paul Faris 
Treasurer:                                   Katrina Acres 
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HOLDENVILLE – St. Paul’s (Mission) [1913] (1913) 405-379-5879 
120 E. 8th St. 
Mail: P.O. Box 69, Holdenville, OK 74848 

 
Deacon: The Rev. Cyntha Gilk-Ayres 
Sr. Warden:                                 Jacklyn Patterson 
Jr. Warden: Byron Tapley 
Treasurer:  Lori Middleton 
Clerk:  Mona Middleton 

 
HUGO - St. Mark's (Mission) [1941] (1941) 580-326-5214 
803 South Third, Hugo, OK 74743 

 
Vicar: The Rev. Gloria Walters 
Sr. Warden: Mike Ford 
Jr. Warden: Dana Rabon 
Treasurer: Frank Hinton 
Clerk: Jessica Salmon 
 
IDABEL - St. Luke the Beloved Physician (Mission) [1952] (1952) 580-286-3672 
211 Southeast Avenue N, Idabel, OK 74745-5728 

 
Vicar: The Rev. Gloria Walters 
Sr. Warden: Dave Smulyan 
Jr. Warden:  Marilea McCullough 
Treasurer: Marsha Juett 
Clerk: Allene Grimes 

 

LAWTON - St. Andrew's (Parish) [1901] (1901) 1947 580-355-9543 
1313 Southwest “D” Avenue, Lawton, OK 73501 
Mail: P.O. Box 1256, Lawton, OK 73502 

 
Rector: The Rev. Stephanie Jenkins 
Sr. Warden: Carl Ryker 
Jr. Warden: Larry Neal 
Treasurer: James Lee 
    

 
McALESTER - All Saints' (Mission) [1894] (1895) 1942 (2018) 918-423-1915 
325 East Washington Avenue 
Mail: P.O. Box 534, McAlester, OK 74501 
 
Vicar:                                        The Rev. Janie Koch 
Deacon:                              The Rev. Wayne Hanway 
Sr. Warden: Karen Askew 
Jr. Warden:  Deanna Campbell  
Treasurer: Jeanie McCabe 
                                                  Christine Matkin 
Clerk: Kelsey Roberson 
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MIAMI - All Saints' (Mission) [1918] (1918) 1959(2019) 918-542-3662 
225 “B” Street, Northwest 
Miami, OK 74354 

 
   Vicar:        The Rev. Mary Susan Whaley 

Deacon: The Rev. Kay Boman-Harvey 
Sr. Warden: Jeffrey Gilmore 
Jr. Warden: Rose Turylo 
Treasurer: Sally Heydt 
Clerk: Rose Turylo  
 
MIDWEST CITY - St. Christopher's (Parish) [1953] (1953) 1972 405-732-4802 
800 South Midwest Blvd., Midwest City, OK 73110 
Mail: P.O. Box 10722, Midwest City, OK 73140 

 
Rector:  The Rev. Dale Plummer 
Deacons: The Rev. Paul Snyder 
 The Rev. Rocio Lopez 
Sr. Warden: Kraig Rogers 
Jr. Warden: Steven Allen 
Treasurers: William Welch 
 John Schatz 
Clerk: Anne Ogger 
 

 
MUSKOGEE - Grace (Parish) [1893] (1893) 1904 918-687-5416 
218 North 6th Street, Muskogee, OK 74467 

 
Rector: The Rev. Chris Cole 
Sr. Warden: Alex Wilson 
Jr. Warden: Audrey Stone 
Treasurer: Van Odom 
Clerk: Lora Sellers 
 

 
NORMAN - St. John's (Parish) [1892] (1892) 1952 405-321-3020 
235 W. Duffy , Norman, OK 73069  
Mail: P.O. Box 2088, Norman, OK 73070 

 
Interim Rector: The Rev. Dr. Nancee Martin 
Deacon: The Rev. James Tyree 
Sr. Warden: Holly Cole 
Jr. Warden: Pat Welch 
Treasurer: Tyler Barrett  
Clerk: Grant Spencer 
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NORMAN - St. Michael's (Parish) [1976] (l976) 1980 405-321-8951 
1601 West Imhoff Road, Norman, OK 73072 
 
Rector:        The Rev. Joseph Farber 
Deacon: The Rev. Dr. Laura Blazek 
 The Rev. Ann Murray 
Sr. Warden: Peter Rodrigues 
Jr. Warden:  Tina Mahle 
Treasurers: Ann Selvidge 
 Rachel Armstrong 
Clerk: Timothy Phillips  

 
 

OKLAHOMA CITY - All Souls' (Parish) [1944] (1945) 1947 405-842-1461 
6400 North Pennsylvania Av., Oklahoma City, OK 73116 

 
Rector: The Rev. Christopher Yoder 
Associate Rector:  The Rev. Andy Johnson  
Assistant Rector:  The Rev. Graham Marsh 
Sr. Warden: Cooper Johnson 
Jr. Warden: Phillip Parker 
Treasurer: Jean Hartsuck 
Clerk: Suzanne Reynolds 

 
 

OKLAHOMA CITY - Redeemer (Parish) [1902] (1904) 1971 405-427-2106 
2100 Martin Luther King Avenue, Oklahoma City, OK 73111 

 
Sr. Warden: Dr. Rosemary Harkins 
Jr. Warden: Colin Williams 
Treasurer: Gwendolyn Prudom 

 
 
OKLAHOMA CITY - Resurrection (Parish) [1961] (1962) 1967 405-721-2929 
13112 North Rockwell Ave., Oklahoma City, OK 73142 

 
Rector: The Rev. Sean Ekberg 
Priest Associate:                         The Rev. Dion Crider 
Sr. Warden: Marc Lau 
Jr. Warden: Matt Nash 
Treasurer: Rose Picard 
Clerk: Trina Jones 
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OKLAHOMA CITY - St. Augustine of Canterbury (Parish) [1980] (1980) 2014 
14700 North May Avenue 405-751-7874 

 
Rector: The Rev. Joseph Alsay 
Assisting Priest: The Rev. Canon Tony Moon PhD 
Deacon: The Rev. Karen Hansen 
Sr. Warden: James Reeg 
Jr. Warden: Jonathan Wallingford  
Treasurer: Marian Moon 
Clerk: Renee Lewis 
 
OKLAHOMA CITY - St. David's (Mission) [1953] (1954) 1959(2004) 405-942-1740 
3333 North Meridian, Oklahoma City, OK 73112 

 
Vicar: The Rev. Beth Bell 
Deacon: The Rev. Mary Ann Coffman 
 The Rev. Pamela Vetovitz 
Sr. Warden: Betsy Staton  
Jr. Warden: Christine Quinton 
Treasurer: Betsy Staton 
Clerk: Debbie Taylor 

 
 

OKLAHOMA CITY - St. James’ (Mission) [1931] (1931) 1999 405-682-3405 
8400 South Pennsylvania, Oklahoma City, OK 73159 

 
Vicar: The Rev. Robert Trammell 
Assisting Priest: The Rev. José (Cuco) Escalera 
Sr. Warden: Scott Sublett 
Jr. Warden David Smith 
Treasurer: Leah-Anne Janway 

   Clerk:        Lisa Cole 
 

OKLAHOMA CITY - St. John's (Mission) [1918] (1918) 1921 (2020) 405-943-8548 
5401 North Brookline Ave., Oklahoma City, OK 73112 

 
Vicar: The Rev. Nathan Carr 

   Deacons:                                   The Rev. Lisa Chronister 
         The Rev. William Font  

Sr. Warden: Ron Pierce  
Jr. Warden: J. Michael Grissom 
Treasurers:                                Glen Fields 
 Alan Dobbs 
Clerk: Sarah Tracy  
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OKLAHOMA CITY - Santa Maria Virgen (Congregation) [1988]                     405-631-6747 
5500 S. Western Ave., Oklahoma City, OK 73109 
 
 Vicar:                                          The Rev. Natividad Menjivar 
  Associate Priest:                   The Rev. Jorge De La Rosa 
  Sr. Warden:                              Sergio Uribe 
  Jr. Warden:                              Jesus Dominguez 
  Treasurers:                                  Olivia Dennard 
                                                     Clara-Ester Tello 
  Clerk:                                          Marisol Hernandez  
  
   
   OKLAHOMA CITY - St. Paul's Cathedral (Parish) [1891] (1893) 1903           405-235-3436 

127 NW 7th, Oklahoma City 73102 [Cathedral 1908] 
 

Dean of the Cathedral:  The Very Rev. Katherine Churchwell 
Canon:  The Rev. Canon Tim Sean Youmans 
Curates:  The Rev. Sarah Smith 
                                                  The Rev. Omar Cisneros  

   Deacons:                  The Rev. Marilyn Robertson  
 The Rev. Gerald Butcher 
 The Rev. Tracy Anderson  
Sr. Warden: Tim Fischer 
Jr. Warden: Sarah Musler 
Treasurers: Carl Stover 
 Susan Urbach  
Clerk: Samonia Byford 

 
 

*OKMULGEE - Redeemer (Parish) [1901] (1901) 1916 918-756-2384 
213 North Seminole 
Mail: P.O. Box 1012, Okmulgee, OK 74447 

 
Sr. Warden: Dee Hennigan 
Treasurer/Clerk: Rick Spring 

 
 
  OWASSO - Holy Cross (Mission) [1980] (1980) 918-272-1035 
   9309 N. 129th East Ave. Owasso, OK 74055 
 

Vicar: The Rev. Bryan Beard 
Sr. Warden: Wesley Mitchell 
Jr. Warden: Tony Rizzatto 
Treasurer: Angela Kennedy 
Clerk: Tracey Curfman 
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PAULS VALLEY - St. Timothy (Mission) [1953] (1953) 405-238-2133 
1816 South Walnut 
Mail: P.O. Box 485, Pauls Valley, OK 73075 

 
Sr. Warden: Evan Bragg 
Jr. Warden:  Dean Wall 
Treasurer:  Sarah Bragg 
Clerk:  Kathryn Bragg 

 
 
PAWHUSKA - St. Thomas (Mission) [1895] (1900) 918-287-3513 
817 North Leahy 
P.O. Box 1476, Pawhuska, OK 74056 
 

   Long Term Supply Priest:       The Rev. Kevin Huddleston 
   Sr. Warden:                               Criss Blackwood 

 Jr. Warden:                               Fred Byers 
 Treasurer:                                 Alan Brown 
Clerk:                                         Lu King 
 
*PAWNEE - Ascension (Mission) [1901] (1902) 
630 Ash Street 

 
918-762-2718 

Mail: P.O. Box 113, Pawnee, OK 74058  

 
PERRY - St. Mark's (Mission) [1954] (1954) 701 
701 Seventh Street 
Mail: P.O. Box 507, Perry, OK 73077 

 
580-336-9720 

 

 Priest in Charge: The Rev. Dr. Stephen Miller 
 Sr. Warden: Audrey Cross 
 Jr. Warden:  John Irons 
 Treasurer: Vina Spickler   
 Clerk:  Carolyn Rodebush-Walter  

PONCA CITY - Grace (Parish) [1898] (1908) 1937 580-765-7609 
109 North 13th Street, Ponca City, OK 74601 

 
   Rector:        The Rev. Caleb Roberts 

Deacon: The Rev. Stephen M. Mallory 
Sr. Warden: Nga Wells 
Jr. Warden: Randy Hales 
Treasurer: Jennifer Golay 

*POTEAU – St. Barnabas’ 918-647-9092 
500 College Avenue, Poteau, OK 74953 

Sr. Warden: Jerry Jacobs 
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PRYOR - St. Martin of Tours (Mission) [1953] (1954) 918-825-1115 
612 Southeast First Street 
Mail: P.O. Box 1153, Pryor, OK 74362-1153 

 
Sr. Warden: Thomas Johnstone 

   Treasurer:        Sue Mayhue  
   Clerk:                               Dana Lamb 
 

 
SAND SPRINGS - St. Matthew's (Mission) [1958] (1959) 2001 (2009) 918-245-7552 
601 Lake Drive, Sand Springs, OK 74063 

 
Sr. Warden: Sherry Baker 
Jr. Warden: Frank Johnston 
Treasurer: Chris Hart 
Clerk: Kristin Johnston  
 
SAPULPA - Good Shepherd (Mission) [1901] (1901) (1950) 1998 [2009] 918-224-5144 
1420 East Dewey 
P.O. Box 335, Sapulpa, OK 74067 

 
Priest in Charge: The Rev. Keith Fallis 
Sr. Warden: Rynd Barnes 
Jr. Warden: Marty Means 
Treasurer: Christa Meek 
Clerk: Lesa Nelson 

SEMINOLE - St. Mark's (Mission) [1923] (1936) 405-382-2192 
301 W. Walnut 
Mail: PO Box 1304, Seminole, OK 74818 
 
Vicar:        The Rev. Beverly Rodgers 
Sr. Warden:                               Mary Bryan 
Jr. Warden:                                Elaine Nelson 
Treasurer:                                  Steve Nelson 
Clerk:  Eric Bryan 
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SHAWNEE - Emmanuel (Parish) [1892] (1896) 1927 405-273-1374 
501 North Broadway Street (74801) 
Mail: P.O. Box 1905, Shawnee, OK 74802 

 
Rector: The Rev. Thomas Dahlman 
Assistant Priest: The Rev. Elizabeth Davis 
Deacons: The Rev. Dr. John Belzer 
 The Rev. Nathan Johnson 
                                                  The Rev. Gary Kirby 
Sr. Warden: Sue Ellen Frerichs 
Jr. Warden: Glen Davidson 
Treasurer: Cindy McVey 
Clerk: Linda Lynam 

 
 
STILLWATER - St. Andrew's (Parish) [1892] (1893) 1958 405-372-3357 
516 West Third, Stillwater, OK 74074 

 
Rector:                                       The Rev. Michael Matkin 
Sr. Warden: Adam Naff 
Jr. Warden: Billy Bowen 
Treasurer: Richard Lindley 
Clerk: Brecca Farr 
 
 
TAHLEQUAH - St. Basil's (Mission) [Re-established 1959] (1959) 918-456-3649 
814 North Vinita, Tahlequah, OK 74464 

 
Vicar:  The Rev. Larry Rogers 
Sr. Warden  Christine Pearson 
Jr. Warden: Michael Yaste 
Treasurer: Irene Enlow 
Clerk:  Denise Deason Toyne  
 
TULSA – Christ Church [2005] (Mission) 918-299-7510 
10901 South Yale, Tulsa, OK 74137 

 
Vicar: The Rev. Dr.  Everett Lees 
Associate Priest:  The Rev. Justin Boyd 
Deacon: The Rev. Willard Smith 
Sr. Warden: Blake Connelly 
Jr. Warden: Danielle Ledet 
Treasurer: Donna Durrin 
Clerk: Susan Morgan 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 50 

 

TULSA – Espíritu Santo [2021] (Mission) 918‐627‐2713 
9100 East 21st Street, Tulsa, OK 74129-1421 

 
Priest in Charge: The Rev. Dr. Alberto Moreno Casas 
Senior Warden:  Vida Castellanos-Lau 
Jr. Warden:  James Lau 
Treasurer: Vida Castellanos-Lau 
Clerk:  Priscila Isunza 
 
 
TULSA - St. Aidan's (Mission) [1972] (1972) 918-425-7882 
4045 North Cincinnati Drive, Tulsa, OK 74106 
Mail P.O. Box 480874, Tulsa 74148 

 
Priest: The Rev. William “Skip” Eller 
Deacon: The Rev. Steve Lewis 
Sr. Warden: Jeremy Jackson 
Jr. Warden: Sandra Byrd 
Treasurer: Barbara Sears 
Clerk: Jacquelyn Blocker 

 
 
TULSA - St. Dunstan's (Parish) [1963] (1964) 1967 918-492-7140 
5635 East 71st Street, Tulsa, OK 74136 

 
Interim Rector: The Rev. William Holly 
Deacon: The Rev. Alan Barrow 
Sr. Warden: Thomas “Chas” Emerson 
Jr. Warden: Steve Langley 
Treasurer: Mark Kelley  
Clerk: Barbara Lowell 

 
 

TULSA - St. John's (Parish) [1945] (1945) 1954 918-742-7381 
4200 South Atlanta Place, Tulsa, OK 74105 

 
Rector:  The Rev. David Bumsted 
Sr. Warden: Susan Walker  
Jr. Warden: Marc McCaw 
Treasurer: Bill Chevaillier 
Clerk: Hillary Cinocca   
 
TULSA - St. Luke's (Mission) [1942] (1942) 1951 (2018) 918-834-4800 
4818 East Ninth Street, Tulsa, OK 74112 

 
Priest in Charge: The Rev. John Rule 
Sr. Warden: Carle Robbins 
Jr. Warden: Jack Kelly 
Treasurer:  Lee Ann Henley 
Clerk:  Susan Moffatt 
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TULSA - Trinity (Parish)  [1903] (1903) 1909 918-582-4128 
501 South Cincinnati Avenue, Tulsa, OK 73103 

 
Rector:                                     The Rev. Dr. Lee Domenick  
Assistant Rector:                      The Rev. Cheryl Harder-Missinne 

   Deacons:                                  The Rev. Bert Bibens 
                                                The Rev. Deborah Underwood  
                                                The Rev. Nancy Brown 
Sr. Warden:                              Jessica Smith 
Jr. Warden:                               Michael Towner 
Treasurer:                                 Harry Dandelles 
Clerk:                                        Joseph Woltz 
 
 
VINITA - St. John's (Mission) [1892] (1898) 918-256-3766 
522 West Canadian, 
 Mail: P.O. Box 165, Vinita 74301 

 
   Long Term Supply Priest:         The Rev. Phil Lawrence 
   Deacon:                                    The Rev. Linda Paul 

Sr. Warden: Toni Stanley 
Jr. Warden: Marge Dixon 
Treasurer: Janis McSpadden  
Clerk: Marsha Emerson 
 
WAGONER - St. James' (Mission) [1893] (1894) 918-485-5681 
303 Church Street, Wagoner, OK 74467 

 
Sr. Warden: Glen Bibelheimer 
Jr. Warden: Erick Parker 
Treasurer:  Steven Rhoden 
 
WATONGA - Whirlwind Mission of the Holy Family (Congregation) [1961] 
1000 East Russworm Dr.,  
Mail: P.O. Box 26, Watonga, OK 73772 580-623-5585 

Deacon: The Rev. Pat Gonzales 
 
WESTPORT- St. Bede's (Mission) [1963] (1968) 918-743-2686 
6960 W. Old Keystone Hwy, Cleveland, OK 74020 

 
Vicar:  The Rev. Dr. Thomas Lee Stephens  
Sr. Warden: Libbye Sloan-Brooks 
Jr. Warden: Roger Findahl 
Treasurers: Ed Curfman  
Clerk: Donna Horton 
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WOODWARD - St. John's (Mission) [1892] (1893) 580-256-7713 
923 Texas St.,  Woodward, OK 73801 

 
Sr. Warden: Linda Harrison 
Jr. Warden: Doug Ross 
Treasurer: Mae Beth Bird 
Clerk:  Lindsay Judkins 

 
 

YUKON - Grace (Mission) [1994] (1997) (Re-Start 2013) 405-354-7277 
600 North Mustang Road, Yukon, OK 73099 

 
Vicar: The Rev. Tim Baer 
Associate Priest:  The Rev. Kirsten Baer  
Priest Associate  The Rev. Dana Orwig  
Deacons: The Rev. Helen Waddle 
 The Rev. Jaron Hill 
Sr. Warden: Brad Redden 
Jr. Warden: Joel Graves  
Treasurer: Chuck Russel 
Clerk: Bre George 
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	Executive Summary:


	Upon motion made and seconded, the following were approved by the Council:
	o Approved the amendment to St. Crispin’s bylaws.
	o The election of Lesli Graft as Secretary of the Council.
	o The election of The Rev. Dr. John Toles as Vice-Chair of the Council
	o The Adoption of the two following policies listed below in New Business regarding Safe Church.
	o The nominees to the St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp board.
	o The proposed updated bylaws for St. John’s, Norman.
	o The proposed updated bylaws for St. Luke’s, Bartlesville.
	o The sale of 2.64 acres of land in Ardmore, OK for $431,000.
	o The appointment of Gary Derrick and Tom Williams as Vice-Chancellors.
	o The appointment of Henry Baer as Diocesan Treasurer.
	o St. John’s, OKC to take a loan up to $328,000 for a solar panel system.
	o The proposed Diocesan Clergy Housing Allowances. The nominees to the Saint Simeon’s Board.
	o The proposed updated bylaws for St. Paul’s, Holdenville.
	o Putting the current Executive Director home at St. Crispin’s on the market.
	o The transfer of land from St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp to
	The Episcopal Diocese of Oklahoma.
	o The proposed Clergy Housing Allowance for The Rev. Canon Betsy Randall.
	o  The proposed newly elected and re-elected Holland Hall Board members.
	o The sale of 2.64 acres of land in Ardmore, OK for $431,000.
	o The transfer of land from St. Crispin’s Conference Center + Camp to
	The Episcopal Diocese of Oklahoma.

